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STUDENT AWARDS:
· Gotcha Being Good … 
Riley Fairbairn

KC
· Collect-a-Cap …
Braiden Craigie

2B

Calum Reid

KB

CONGRATULATIONS to the above students

(Prizes generously donated by Domino’s Pizza, Eagle Boys Pizza and the School Canteen – Thankyou!)

Club 1000

“Honour List”
CONGRATULATIONS to the following achievers:

Kobi Green

2K

Ben Wallace

KB

Chanae Winkler
KB

Club 2000

“Honour List”
CONGRATULATIONS to the following achiever:

Jasmine Boyton
KB

CANTEEN ROSTER

Wednesday 2/12/09

Kate Schutt

Thursday 03/12/09

Toni Montgomerie
Friday 4/12/09
Linda Green, April Ingram
Monday 7/12/09
Fiona Fox

Tuesday 8/12/09
Katrina Winkler
FUZE:  Fuze is no longer available as it has been deleted by the supplier.  Could you please cross it off your price list.

Thank you, Penny Szafranski, Canteen Supervisor
PRESENTATION DAY
This year our Presentation Day will follow a different format from previous years.  Previously it was held of a night time at the high school and only the prize winners and band and choir members attended.  This year it will be held of a day time at our own school so that all students will be able to attend.  It was also felt that a two hour formal Presentation Evening was a long time for our younger students to sit still.

So that we have enough room for all the students and parents we will be holding it in two sessions.  Stage 1 students will be having an  awards assembly and all parents are invited to this.  Stage 2 and 3 will be having the more formal Presentation Day.  Because of numbers we are asking that only parents of children receiving awards attend this assembly.  All parents will be notified if their child is to receive an award.

PRESENTATION DAY – Wednesday 9th December
Stage 1:  Starting time 10.00 am.  Please be seated by 9.50 am

A combined concert and awards assembly.  All parents are invited.

Stage 2 and 3:  Starting time 11.45 am.  Please be seated by 11.40 am 

Awards Assembly – Academic, Citizenship and Sports Awards.  Parents of students receiving awards will be notified.

For those parents attending both assemblies, morning tea will be available in the COLA.

June O’dell, Deputy Principal

TOORMINA TIGERS MAKE THE FINALS
Congratulations to the Year Five and Year Six girls basketball team ‘The Toormina Tigers’ for making the finals next week.  

These girls have played outstandingly all yer, working as a cohesive team.  Well done to Letisha Johnston ©, Nioka McGrady (VC) and Emily Bond who were our top point scorers for the year.

This year saw a number of new players join our team who had not previously played basketball.  It was great to see these girls gain confidence and skills through the season.  One of these girls, Mikayla Green, is a student in Year Three.  She proved to be just as capable as our older students at intercepting balls and shooting hoops, which is amazing!

I have been proud to coach the team this year.  All of the girls have given one hundred percent and should be very proud of their efforts.  I would like to thank the parents of these players for supporting us each week and running the bench for me.  Your help is greatly appreciated.

Good luck next week girls.  I look forward to seeing you on Sunday at 11.30 am at The Big Banana Waterslides for our Fun Day!

Mel Fraser
P & C NEWS
Hi everyone,

Our school disco which will be held in the evening on the 9th December will cost $3.00 entry because we will be paying for a DJ.  Aside from this, all profits will be donated to the Midson Family.  Our prayers are with you.

Time for the disco will be as follows:

Stage 1:
5.30 pm – 6.45 pm

Stage 2 & 3:
7.00 pm – 8.30 pm

As usual the canteen will be open and prizes for great dancing will be given out.

The Christmas Hamper donations are picking up so please keep them coming in.  We are asking for non-perishables e.g. chips, biscuits, lollies, canned / packet food, etc – anything that won’t spoil.  The tickets for this raffle have been sent home  and will be drawn on Friday, 11th December.

Thanks, Angela.

PS:  The last P & C Meeting for the year will be held this Friday the 4th December at 9.15 am in the staffroom.

TOORMINA ANGELS ROCK!!!
The Year 3 / 4 girls basketball team has had their final game for the year.  
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They have done themselves and their school proud.  They have been committed to turning up at training each week and also playing in the school comp every Saturday.  The girls are to be congratulated for their energetic approach to every game.  We did not make it to the semis this season, but we definitely had a lot of fun along the way.  Also a big thank you to the parents that came along each week to support the girls.  Look forward to seeing you on the court next year Angels.

Jenelle Smith
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PARENTS & CITIZENS ASSOCIATION





P & C Committee meets


1st Friday of each month


9.15 am in School Staffroom














WHAT’S ON !








Wednesday 2.12.09


Sydney Swans Visit





Thursday 3.12.09


Combined Scripture





Friday 4.12.09


Stage 2 AFL





Friday 4.12.09


Y6 return from Canberra





Monday 7.12.09


Student Reports to go home





Tuesday 8.12.09 


Y6 Orientation Day to THS
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NEWSLETTER 37/09 – Week 7, Term 4 – 1st December 2009 





Dear Toormina Families


Ten members of our Senior Choir were a part of the Primary Mass Choir that was an integral part of the Public Schools Spectacular over the weekend. The whole performance was in the true sense of the word “spectacular” and memorable.  If you wish to see the show it will be broadcast on ABC1 on 13th December and a longer version will be screened on 20th December on ABC2.





Congratulations to our 10 participants – Amanda Zerbe, Abby Lambert, Madilyn Brady, Ashleigh Smith, Bianca Ritchie, Mikayla Wade, Cody Bland, Lara Martyn-France, Amber Grierson and Kelsie Harmer.  You were outstanding!!





Last night at 8.30pm our Year 6 students set off on the annual excursion to Canberra. They are on two buses accompanied by Mrs Burns, Mrs Craddock, Mr Burkitt, Mr Newland and Mrs Statham, a parent. This is a very important event in our students’ schooling, many of the students feel perhaps the best event. It has taken a great deal of time and effort to organise and is a big commitment by staff members to be away from their families and responsible for the children 24 hours a day for four days. I would like to acknowledge their efforts and thank them.





We will post on our website any news that we receive. We will also use the website to inform you of  any variation in the time they arrive back.





Yesterday 83 students attended a debating workshop in our hall. Students from our neighbouring schools joined us as did four instructors from the NSW Performing Arts Directorate.  This was a great opportunity for our students to receive the best training available in NSW schools.





Our new hats are proving very popular with just on one hundred being sold already. Students are co-operating well with our improved policy and nearly all have a hat at school.  Thank you for your assistance and please continue to ensure a hat is brought to school each day.





Teachers are busy finalising student reports  for semester two. These are due to go home next Monday. On Wednesday 9th December we are holding our Annual Presentation Day. For the first time this will be in our school hall during school time. Our aim is for all students to attend and be part of the event. We are holding a shorter event for stage one commencing at 10am. Parents please be seated in the hall by 9.50am. Following a short recess there will be  a presentation for stage two and three commencing at 11.45am. Parents please be seated by 11.40am. Due to limited space we are only able to invite the parents of the students receiving awards. As all students will be attending we aim to streamline the presentation as students will be seated in the hall for some time.


Andrew Bagust


Relieving Principal















































